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Hello AGO Friends, 

     bƻǿ ǘƘŀǘ ǿŜΩǾŜ ǎǳǊǾƛǾŜŘ ŀƭƭ ǘƘŜ Iƻƭȅ ²ŜŜƪ ŀƴŘ 9ŀǎǘŜǊ ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜǎ ƛǘΩǎ ǘŜƳǇǘƛƴƎ 

to take a well-ŘŜǎŜǊǾŜŘ ǊŜǎǘΦ  .ǳǘ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ŘƻƴΩǘ ƭŜǘ ȅƻǳǊ ǊŜǎǘ ƛƴŎƭǳŘŜ ŀ Ƙƛŀǘǳǎ ŦǊƻƳ 

AGO activities!  We have some great events coming up, including THREE recitals 

this month.  Check out the calendar of events in this issue for all the details. 

     We will also be having our spring luncheon and installation of officers on the 

beautiful grounds of Walnut Hill Church in Lexington on Saturday, June 11th.  All 

the information you need can be found inside these pages. 

     Before we can hold an installation of officers, we need to have an election!  

Many thanks to Nominating Committee Chair Richard Dwyer and his committee, 

Kate Covington, Allen Fletcher, Bill Robinson, and Lynn Vera, for their work in 

putting together a slate of officers.  Your ballot is included in this newsletter.  

Please remember to vote before the May 20th deadline! 

     I look forward to seeing you all at one or more of our upcoming events.  Until 

then, Happy May, and Happy Derby Day.  I hope your horse wins! 

Jane 

      

        

      

                  

           

      

 



 

UPCOMING EVENTS  -  AGO sponsored events are in blue 

 

Sunday, May 8, 2022; 3:00 pm   Janette Fishell recital, followed by Evensong; Church of the Good 

      Shepherd, Lexington 

Friday, May 13, 2022; 7:30 pm  Katie Minion Scheetz recital; Christ Church Cathedral, Lexington 

Friday, May 20, 2022; 7:30 pm  SCAPA Madrigal Singers; Christ Church Cathedral, Lexington 

Sunday, May 22, 2022; 3:30 pm  Grant Holcomb, organ, followed by Evensong; Christ Church 

      Cathedral, Lexington 

Monday, May 23, 2022; 7:30 pm  ¢ƘŜ /ŜƴǘŜǊ ŦƻǊ hƭŘ aǳǎƛŎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ bŜǿ ²ƻǊƭŘ ŀƴŘ aǳǎƛŎƪΩǎ  

      Company present Madrigals, Monteverdi, and the Moravians, a 

      springtime celebration of sacred and secular music from the 16th 

      through the 18th centuries with offerings by Cavalieri, Gregor, 

      Monteverdi, Morley, and more.  Admission by donation.  Masking 

      and social distancing required.  Maxwell Street Presbyterian, 

      Lexington.   

 

Friday, May 27, 2022; 7:30 pm  Alan Morrison recital, Cathedral of Christ the King, Lexington 

Saturday, June 11, 2022; 11:00 am     Installation Service and luncheon, Walnut Hill Church, Lexington 
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OFFICER INSTALLATION AND POTLUCK LUNCHτJUNE 11TH 

Join us on the beautiful grounds of Walnut Hill Church, 575 Walnut Hill Road in Lexington, for a 

potluck luncheon and installation of officers for 2022-24.  We will begin congregating at 11 am 

for socializing and browsing several tables of FREE music donated by some of our members.  

²ŜΩƭƭ Ǉƭŀƴ ǘƻ Ŝŀǘ ŀǊƻǳƴŘ ƴƻƻƴΣ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ƛƴǎǘŀƭƭŀǘƛƻƴ ƻŦ ƻŦŦƛŎŜǊǎ ǘŀƪƛƴƎ ǇƭŀŎŜ ŀŦǘŜǊ ƭǳƴŎƘΦ  ¢ƘŜ 

chapter will supply meat and drinks along with plates, cups and utensils.  So plan to bring your 

favorite potluck offering and a chair and come celebrate spring with your AGO friends!     
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SLATE OF CANDIDATES  

LEXINGTON AGO EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE 

VOTE NOWτDEADLINE IS MAY 20TH 

Voting members of the Lexington AGO Chapter are asked to vote for the Executive Committee 

nominees listed below.  The term for these nominees begins July 1, 2022 and ends June 30, 

2024.  You may email your ballot to Executive Secretary Grant Holcomb at hholc2@gmail.com, 

or mail your ballot to him directly at 1812 Gayle Drive, Lexington KY 40505.   

 

SLATE OF CANDIDATES 

 

Jane Johnson, Dean      Approve _____ 

Brian Hunt, Sub-Dean      Approve _____ 

Grant Holcomb, Executive Secretary    Approve _____ 

Anna Pan, Treasurer and Registrar    Approve _____ 

Clif Cason, Member-at-Large* (Class of 2025)  Approve _____  

 

*The Member-at-Large position does not follow the same timeline as other members of the Executive 

Committee. The Member-at-Large position is a three-ȅŜŀǊ ǘŜǊƳ ŀǎ ŘŜǎŎǊƛōŜŘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ /ƘŀǇǘŜǊΩǎ hǇŜǊŀǘƛƴƎ 

Procedures. 

 

Respectfully submitted by the Nominating Committee: 

 

Lynn Vera 

Kate Covington 

Allen Fletcher 

Bill Robinson 

Richard Dwyer, chair 
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EDUCATION REPORT 

Dear Friends and Colleagues, 

 

With summer just around the corner, perhaps you are contemplating some time away and/or have some 
continuing education money to use? After a couple years of mostly all-virtual conference and workshop 
options, it feels good to have in-person choices on the docket as well. I want to just highlight a couple that you 
might be interested in: 

 

 AGO National Convention 

 July 3-7 in Seattle, WA 

Check out agoseattle2022.com for all the details, including performers, workshops, schedules, etc. 
In addition to great organ music, what a beautiful part of the country! 

 

Pipe Organ Encounter Plus 

August 7-12 in Richmond, VA 

¢ƘŜǎŜ th9 άtƭǳǎέ ŜǾŜƴǘǎ ŀǊŜ ƎŜŀǊŜŘ ǘƻǿŀǊŘǎ ŀŘǳƭǘǎ ǿƛǎƘƛƴƎ ǘƻ ƛƳǇǊƻǾŜ ǘƘŜƛǊ ǎƪƛƭƭǎΦ [ƻǘǎ ƻŦ 
information is available at poe.richmondago.org. 

 
**For both events, act fast! Registration fees increase after May 31. 

 
Best wishes for whatever educational pursuits you take on this summer! 

 
Zach Klobnak 
Lexington AGO Education Chair 
 

 

 

SCHOLARSHIPS AVAILABLE! 

Lexington AGO supports our young organists by offering a limited number of scholarships of up to $500 to 

assist with registration fees for AGO conventions and POEs.     

Application Procedure:  

 Please complete and submit the application form on the next page at least three months prior to the 

regional or national convention or POE you wish to attend. Applicants who demonstrate financial need will 

receive priority consideration, but scholarships will not solely be determined by financial need.  

  

file:///C:/Users/janej/AppData/Local/Microsoft/Windows/INetCache/Content.Outlook/YYK8TLEW/agoseattle2022.com
file:///C:/Users/janej/AppData/Local/Microsoft/Windows/INetCache/Content.Outlook/YYK8TLEW/poe.richmondago.org
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MEMBER NEWS 

Grant Holcomb will present an organ recital on Sunday, May 22nd at 3:30 pm at Christ Church Cathedral in 

[ŜȄƛƴƎǘƻƴΦ  ²ƻǊƪǎ ōȅ /ƻǳǇŜǊƛƴΣ .ŀŎƘ ŀƴŘ tǊŜǎǘƻƴ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŦŜŀǘǳǊŜŘΦ  DǊŀƴǘΩǎ ǊŜŎƛǘŀƭ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŦƻƭƭƻǿŜŘ ōȅ 

Evensong. 

 

Owen Sammons has completed three more episodes of Organ Explorer.  These videos feature Rob Vanover and 

the Reuter organ at Centenary United Methodist Church, Mattilda Middleton and the Goulding & Wood organ 

at the Episcopal Church of the Good Shepherd, and Gabby Manion and Brian Hunt on the Randall Dyer organ at 

Cathedral of Christ the King.  All the episodes of Organ Explorer may be found by going to www.youtube.com 

and typing Organ Explorer in the search box.   

 

Bill Webber emailed to tell us about the upcoming American Theatre Organ Society (ATOS) convention, held 

this year in San Diego CA, July 3-7.  Due to ongoing health issues, Bill is unable to attend the convention this 

year but he hopes some AGO members will be able to go.  Bill will be undergoing some surgery in mid-June 

that will hopefully allow him to resume his normal activities.  Meanwhile, he sends greetings to everyone and 

hopes that he will be able to be back with everyone soon.  Our prayers for your speedy recovery, Bill! 

Speaking of theatre organs, the Bluegrass Chapter ATOS is looking for volunteers to play the Allen digital 

theatre organ at the Kentucky Theatre in Lexington on Wednesday nights before the Summer Classics series.  

¢ƘŜ ǎŜǊƛŜǎ ōŜƎƛƴǎ ƻƴ aŀȅ нрǘƘ ŀƴŘ ŜƴŘǎ ƻƴ {ŜǇǘŜƳōŜǊ тǘƘΦ  LŦ ȅƻǳΩŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ǇƭŀȅΣ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ 5ŀƴŀ wƻǎǎΣ tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘ 

of the Bluegrass Chapter ATOS, at dana.ross@att.net.    
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COMING EVENTS 
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HOME ORGAN FINDS A NEW HOME! 

     Hello to all from the Fraziers!  Don and I have welcomed a new 
(not brand new!) Rodgers practice organ into our home in 
Versailles some months ago, which allowed us to meet a new AGO 
friend and colleague in the process. 

     ¢ƘŜ ƻǊƎŀƴΩǎ ǇǊŜǾƛƻǳǎ ƻǿƴŜǊ ǿŀǎ !ƭƭŀƴ YŜƴŘŀƭƭΣ ŀ ŦŀƛǘƘŦǳƭ 
Lexington Chapter member for many years who has attended 
/ƘŀǇǘŜǊ ŜǾŜƴǘǎ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƛƳŜ ǘƻ ǘƛƳŜΣ ƛƴŎƭǳŘƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ /ƘŀǇǘŜǊΩǎ 
Christmas Pipes recitals.  He has been in the process of 
downsizing/moving from his former home and had contacted Jane 
Johnson about advertising his home practice organ (the 
Scarborough 750, if you keep up with Rodgers models).  Jane 
notified us, since she knew we were researching possible 
purchases. 

     Mr. Kendall has been taking meticulous care of the organ for 
many years ς he still had the original Rodgers manual - and we are 
pleased and honored to continue its maintenance for keeping the 
organ active (VERY active). 

     We are keeping up with Allan, and we want to THANK him for 
his wish to keep the organ within Guild membership as well as his 

support of our Chapter these past years.  Thanks also to 
Jane, also for bringing us together! 

     !ƴƻǘƘŜǊ ǊŜŦŜǊǊŀƭ ƻŦ WŀƴŜΩǎΣ WƻƴŜǎ tƛŀƴƻ aƻǾŜǊǎΣ 
established locally years ago, moved the organ to our 
Versailles home efficiently and smoothly ς highly 
recommended! 

Don and Gwen Frazier 

Versailles, KY 

DǿŜƴ Ƙŀǎ ōŜŜƴ ƳŀƪƛƴƎ ƎǊŜŀǘ ǳǎŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜƛǊ άƴŜǿέ wƻŘƎŜǊǎ ƘƻƳŜ ƻǊƎŀƴΗ 


